SOUTHERN NAVIGATORS ORIENTEERING CLUB
Minutes of the AGM 30th September 2020

Held online via Zoom 7.30pm

Present:

COMMITTEE: Alan Wallis (Chair), Helen Le Page (Secretary), Sarah Francis (Treasurer), Paul Fox (Team Captain), Steve McKinley (Mapping Officer), Jane Archer (Events Secretary) Mel Slade (Development Officer)
CO-OPTED POSTS: Debbie Robinson (Asst. Events Secretary), Katherine Bett (Publicity Officer) Gill Sharp (Members Secretary) Lucy Paton (Snaggers Editor)

MEMBERS: Hannah Gray, Adrian Wise, Brian Pilling, Marcus Bateman, Mark Howell, Georgina Tomkins, Trish Wallis, Paul Wallace-Stock, Steve Peacock, Pete Jones, Jon Paton, Carol Lovegrove, Ross McLagan, Amanda Bailey, Sue Bett, Mike Bray, Steve Bailey, Ian Komor, Tony Painter, Paul Martin
APOLOGIES: Iain Bell, Calvin Manning

1). Chairman’s welcome

Alan welcomed everyone to the 56th annual gathering of SN, highlighting items for later discussion and explaining how the meeting via zoom would work with Steve McKinley in control of displaying slides.

2). Minutes of the 2019 AGM

Approved as a true record by general assent

Actions from the 2019 AGM:

· Constitution.  The correct version is now displayed on the website

· Online banking – still on going, but slow progress is being made

· Budget guidance for events – Not been applicable this year due to lack of major events.

3). Officers’ reports
a). Chair - Alan Wallis

Alan reported that the year had started well with 9 events being held, along with a Christmas Dinner at the Ely, which was a great success.  The junior squad training sessions up until March were well attended along with some great winter street O.

The juniors were successful in the YBT heat, and lots of our juniors are attending SCOA or SEOA training sessions.
Katherine Bett has joined the committee as our publicity officer, Steve McKinley has taken on the role of Mapping Officer and Ian Komor has changed roles to Welfare Officer.
Unfortunately, a national lockdown due to Covid caused the remainder of our events from March onwards to be cancelled.
Behind the scenes Alan reported that he and Mel have helped Basingbourne Park set up a POC, which is now being used by the local school with Mel providing guidance.
Work on improving access to MOD land continues through BOF lead by Peter Hart.
Banking is still an ongoing issue, which will hopefully be resolved in the near future.
The junior pages on the website have undergone a huge revamp.  Alan thanked all those involved.

b). Treasurers’ report - Sarah Francis
Sarah reported that the club were still in a financially sound position, despite many of our events being cancelled.
Membership is down this year, but the club can continue to provide members with discounted kit, sponsorship for juniors to attend camps/training, junior activities and relay team entries
Adrian Wise asked if Covid will cause a deficit in our income next year?  Sarah responded that it was hard to predict at this point as it depends when we can get events going again.  It was pointed out that we will not be receiving the usual £1500 from this year’s London Marathon which would show on next year’s accounts.
It was discussed that membership might also be down as less committed members might not re-join in January if no events are on the horizon.
Sarah thanked Steve Peacock for auditing the accounts.

Sarah announced that she would like to stand down from her position as treasurer after 15 years.  Alan thanked her for all she has done
Approval of the accounts was proposed by Steve McKinley, seconded by Adrian Wise and passed unanimously.
Sarah reported that the club are still making enough to cover fees and mapping costs, so it was proposed that membership remain the same for 2021: Senior £10, Junior £3 and Family £17.  Passed unanimously.

c). Events Secretary - Jane Archer
Jane thanked all those who had helped with events over the past year.

The Saturday series got off to a slow start.  It has been commented on that this could be due to repeated use of the same areas so not attracting runners from other local clubs, and also 2 clashes with BKO events.  Wisley picked up in numbers due to a large number from Gordons School and some extra publicity at Guildford High School. Likewise, a healthy number attended Alice Holt as juniors had been encouraged to, due to getting in practice for the YBT.  Junior prize giving has been unable to happen.

2 Saturday events were cancelled.  1 due to Covid, 1 due to weather.

Jane thanked Katherine Bett, Steve McKinley and Colin Dixon for their maprun and solo O courses. Mel proposed that although Steve McKinley has already thanked Colin, formal thanks should be sent from the committee.
It was suggested that we should continue to target park run areas (more in the Development Officers report)
d).  Team Captains report - Paul Fox

Paul reported that after the compass sport cup qualifier, in which we failed to qualify for the final after finishing 4th in the South East, it has been a very quiet year as all other events have been cancelled.
We are still waiting for a refund from the British Relays as it is now becoming clear that these will not be able to take place this year.
It was also reported that we had had success in the Military League South with SN finishing in 2nd place. Katherine Bett, Mel Slade and Keith Belsey being our top scorers.  Megan Bett recently won the  2020 Army Championships.
e).  Mapping Report - Steve McKinley

Steve reported that he has been busy during lockdown starting to georeference maps.  These can then be used to create maprun courses.  Tony Painter asked about georeferencing and what use it was.  Steve explained about maprun and being able to use your phone/watch to record your route and find virtual controls.
Steve has registered 6 new maps this year and will have 4 more to register next year.  He reported that he has now updated 19 maps.
Steve will produce an article about LIDAR for SNaggers as some members don’t know what it is.

f). Development Officer - Mel Slade

Mel reported that prior to Covid the junior section was building up nicely.  35 Juniors took part at the YBT.  The new incentive scheme was launched in December but has been temporarily suspended until we can start the league again.
Mel suggested that we start looking at local organisations such as Scouts and Schools to promote orienteering.  Many families are looking for things to do.
Mel has helped year 8 and 9 at Court Moor school to use the POC at Basingbourne Park.  Positive feedback so far.
Mel also mentioned about trying to tap into park run.  We have a POC at Alice Holt, and maps of Woking Park and Frimley Lodge Park, all of which could be used, so minimal work.  It has been tried in the past and it was reported that you had to go at least 2-3 times to remind people that we would be there.
Tony Painter reported that he had found an old POC in Merrist Wood.  Alan replied that Paul Wallace-Stock had done the course many years ago. He had asked the college if they would like it replaced/updated in return for lower fees, but they did not show much interest. 
It was suggested that QR codes on POC posts linking them to the club website would be a good idea in future.  Easy to produce.
g). Membership Secretary - Gill Sharp

Gill reported that membership numbers are slightly down this year.  We have a total of 212 members which is 10% down from last year.
41 non renewals, 17 new members which is a renewal rate of 83%.
It is thought that some potential new members who were on the cusp of joining, did not due to Covid.  Lack of events has stopped us attracting new members. Most non-renewals were irregular participants.
4). Election of Officers
Alan thanked the outgoing committee, noting that Sarah Francis was standing down.  The other committee members were prepared to stand again.  Alan Wallis (Chair) and Helen Le Page (Secretary) were proposed by Paul Fox and seconded by Debbie Robinson.  Steve Peacock was proposed for the post of Treasurer by Alan and seconded by Helen.  
The other elected committee members (Events: Jane Archer; Team Captain: Paul Fox; Mapping: Steve McKinley; Development: Mel Slade) were also proposed by Alan and seconded by Helen.  All posts were elected unanimously.

5).  Proposals/Constitution amendments
None submitted

6).  Any Other Business

· KIT: Helen reported that kit orders were flooding in and we were nearly ready to place the order.
· MOD LAND ACCESS: Tony pointed out that fences were springing up along with signs to “save our ranges”. Some of the consultations might have been pushed aside due to Covid.  Ross said Michael Gove has apparently written to the MOD on this matter.  Need to keep an eye on this as it is unclear why fences are going up.
7).  Chairs’ Discussion Topics:
Alan would like to discuss plans going forward after the end of the AGM and these will be summarised without detailed discussion. These will be considered by the committee as normal committee business.
The meeting ended at 9.30pm
Helen Le Page

SN Secretary
30th September 2020
Future Events – Discussion led by Alan Wallis
Covid – We must adhere to BOF guidelines for insurance purposes.  Full guidelines are on the BOF website, our website and in SNaggers
We can make the BOF guidelines work well for adults, but much more difficult for families and schools.  Areas of difficulty are:
· Pre-entry

· Year group bubbles

· Entry limit

· No leaders/teachers allowed at the start

· Start times more spread out

· Only 2 allowed to start at a time
· Children to return straight to car/transport after their run (could be waiting a long time for others)
 It is felt that BOF restrictions are overly zealous when it comes to pairs/shadowing of juniors, but we must adhere to their guidelines

Could we have an individual junior league rather than a schools one?

A questionnaire to be sent to schools to see what they are allowed/prepared to do

ACTION: Alan Wallis to speak to Dave Lane to action questionnaire
We need to get creative with a winter street O programme.  
· More use of Maprun?  
· Self pick up of maps from a location for a course that could be run over a week
· Adult training online
No social events planned
Junior squad to keep training

Landowners are not giving permission.  We have 4 possible areas that Jane and Debbie are investigating.  Might have to put on just junior/adult events or morning/afternoon events at the same location due to limits on numbers.  
Mel was exploring as to whether we could piggyback an AOA event on the 30th Dec.  This was rejected by the AOA executive committee.
The Forestry commission have increased their fees.  
It was £50 for up to 220 people  
Now £105 +VAT with a limit of 150 people
We feel as a group that landowners don’t understand how an orienteering start works and that 150 people don’t all turn up at once.  We need to find some way/media to show them what our starts actually look like and how spread out we are in the forest.
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